
 

 

 
 
 

16 September 2025 
 
 
 

Dear Parents  
 

  
As I stated in my communication from last week, Knole Academy will be closing early on Friday 19 
September to allow for preparation for the Open day for prospective students on Saturday. 
 
Early closure Friday 19 September 2025  
  
The school will close at 1.20pm on this day with the normal early bus services running:  
  
Go Coach  
S7 (+ S8) – to Sundridge, Brasted and Westerham  
S10/S12 – to Swanley, Crockenhill, Hextable and Wilmington etc  
S32 – Chelsfield and Orpington  
Coming onto site at approx. 13:35 will be our route 3 service which shall operate the S3 (displaying 
route 3 Locksbottom).  
 

NOT coming onto site but serving Bat & Ball shall be a route 6 which will serve Seal and Kemsing 
like an S6 would.  Everything else shall serve the school grounds at normal time.   
 

Red Route  
408 will be 1.30 on Thursday  
308 will run at normal times e.g. 3.45ish 

  
Monday 22 September 2025 
 
On Monday 22 September, school is closed to students as we have an INSET day and to allow the 
school to be reset following the Open Day. School will be open as normal on Tuesday 23 September 
2025. 
 

  
Best wishes  

  

  

  
David Collins  
 
 


